
 

 

 

Public Notice  

Specified Employer Bargaining Party is Employer 
Bargaining Party for a Proposed Fair Pay Agreement  

Section 64 of the Fair Pay Agreements Act 2022 

 

     

Specified Employer Bargaining Party:            Chief Executive of Government 
Communications Security Bureau as 
delegated by the Public Service 
Commissioner  

Proposed fair pay agreement:  FPA02-006-2023 Security officers and 
guards 

Coverage:      Security officers and guards 

Bargaining side:    Employer bargaining side  

 

I, the Chief Executive of the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment (MBIE), give notice 
under section 64 of the Act, that the above-named specified employer bargaining party is an 
employer bargaining party for the proposed fair pay agreement (FPA). 

The application to initiate bargaining for the proposed FPA was approved on 29 May 2023, under 
section 33 of the Act. The Public Notice of Approval to Initiate Bargaining for a Proposed Fair Pay 
Agreement issued under section 37 of the Act for the proposed FPA is available on the FPA 
Dashboard on the MBIE website.  

 

 

Robert Pigou 
Te Tumu Whakarae mō Hīkina Whakatutuki,  

(Acting) Chief Executive of Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment  

Date: 6th September 2023 

 

 

https://www.mbie.govt.nz/business-and-employment/employment-and-skills/fair-pay-agreements/fpa-dashboard/applications-being-assessed/fpa02-006-2023-security-officers-and-guards/
https://www.mbie.govt.nz/business-and-employment/employment-and-skills/fair-pay-agreements/fpa-dashboard/applications-being-assessed/fpa02-006-2023-security-officers-and-guards/

